
Encino Neighborhood Council 
2021 Elections 

Meet the Candidates 



Area 1 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Ben Brody 

Lee Blumenfeld 
Encino is an amazing place to live! As a longtime resident, Army Veteran, and family man, I understand the 
improvements we need in our community. We should preserve our historic past, neighborhood character, and actively 
pursue new ideas to ensure brighter future for us all. My priorities: Enhance Residence Quality of Life - restore the dying 
trees and fix the irrigation system on White Oak Boulevard, repair our streets and sidewalks, and beautify our 
neighborhood. Accountability - by finding out where our tax money is going, and ensuring Encino gets its fair share. 
Holding development to the current rules to ensure planned and structured projects meeting the needs of Encino while 
considering our current infrastructure. Improve Public Safety - by working with our Public Safety officials to Target and 
eliminate property crime and bolster our police resources. I can accomplish our goals by relying on my construction and 
debate experience, along with your help and support! 

Robert Bryan Gilbreath 
As a native Encino resident, I believe that I can help bring the community together to better understand our 
mutual needs. I am a communications professional with a design and engineering background in several 
industries ranging from aerospace to theme parks. Helping people communicate has been my long time 
specialty. It is a skill set which requires patience, acceptance and the ability to help others, from all 
backgrounds and beliefs, understand each other. This, I believe, is the key to unifying all residents to 
further our common purpose. 

Dana Frances Caruso 



Area 2 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Walter Almora 
I respectfully request your support to continue representing the Area 2 of Encino. As a parent and homeowner living in 
Encino since 2012, it is important for me to have a safe, secured, clean, and healthy neighborhood. My involvement with 
the Encino Neighborhood Council started as a need to improve our security after I had my car stolen right here in Encino. 
I organized a Neighborhood Watch group in the area and I’ve been involved with our neighbors for several years now. It 
has been the best way to build a family of neighbors. We’ve been able to install speed humps to improve the traffic safety 
of our streets specially for families with children that need to feel safe while walking our neighborhood. I believe that 
improvements to our community will come from our own involvement and participation so it’s great to see more 
neighbors applying to represent our area than ever before. I hope to have your support to continue representing the Area 
2 of Encino. 

Jodie Francisco 
My name is Jodie Francisco. I have lived in the valley since 1996 and in Encino since 2002. I currently live in the Encino 
Woods neighborhood, within Area 2 for which I would be grateful and humbled to represent. Further, I am a realtor with 
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices CA Properties and have been an active participant within the Southland Regional 
Association of Realtors. I am a legislative liaison for the Ca Association of Realtors and have actively participated in their 
Ledge day for the past three years. Additionally, I have been very active in the community as Co-Chair of the Encino 
Neighborhood Council’s Homelessness Committee and as a concerned citizen. I have organized many community 
meetings with our senior lead police officer, representatives of our City councilman’s office, and other officials within the 
community. I also serve as the Neighborhood Watch Block Captain for the Encino Woods community. I appreciate your 
consideration and vote for the Area 2 Representative. 



Jerry Scharlin 
Seaking position of alternate representative to Area 2. My wife and I, and now grown children, have lived here since 1979. 
Encino is our home. Hoping to represent the interests of our community. 

Area 2 Continued (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Paul L. Henry 
My lovely wife and I have lived in this beautiful city since 2012. We are both Registered Nurses and have been working 
locally for over 20 years. We love our community, our neighbors and all that this wonderful city offers. We have recently 
welcomed our first born, and are extremely excited to be an Encino family. At this time, I strongly feel I must represent 
the community that has given so much to us. I am a very proud to be a resident of Encino, and servicing my community 
would be a pleasure and an honor. 

Steve Shapiro 



Area 3 ( 1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Miriam Davis 
Area 4 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate  

Jess Whitehill 
I have served Area 4 (Amestoy Estates) on the ENC for the past 4 years and am excited to continue the work we have 
started. I currently sit on the Transportation and By-Laws committees. I am a retired attorney and will bring those skills of 
analysis and negotiation to the post. 

Robert Wenger 
My name is Robert Wenger. I am Retired Tax Partner of Deloitte. I am a CPA and have a Masters in Business Taxation. I 
specialized in the taxation of financial securities. I worked with the largest brokerage houses, investment advisors and 
private equity firms in the United States. I think I would be a real benefit to the Council, based upon my knowledge of 
Area 4 and the community, my learned business acumen and my management style. I have the time and usually walk 
around the neighborhood every day and I think I would find the opportunity enjoyable. 



Area 5 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Gilbert Tong 
I have been a resident of the Lake Encino area for several years and care deeply about my neighborhood and the manifold 
issues that we deal with on a regular basis. I would like to apply my extensive leadership experience to make Encino a 
better place to live and to come up with creative ideas to stimulate the local economy as well as advocate for additional 
resources from the city. 

Michael Silva 
I am Michael Silva and a 40 year resident of Encino. I look forward to serving the community as I have served Youth 
Baseball/Softball for 17 seasons, and in various churches as a Deacon/Church Leadership since 1995, most recently at Bel 
Air Church. As a licensed Architect since 1982, my practice has been located in Encino since 1984 and active with the San 
Fernando Valley Chapter of the American Institute of Architects (Board Member for 10 years). Five years ago I became 
certified as a Disabled Access Specialist developing a consulting practice with businesses throughout Los Angeles. I am 
married with two married children and 3 grandchildren. Thank you for your vote and opportunity to serve the residents 
of Encino, District Number 5. Michael Silva AIA Architect 

Jonathan Gabriel 
I am a practicing attorney, with more than 30 years' experience. My office is in Encino, and I focus on business and real 
estate law. I have lived in Encino for 29 years (since 1992), at the same address on Alonzo Avenue. My Objective in 
seeking to join the neighborhood counsel as an Encino homeowner and business owner so as to better preserve property 
and quality of life for Encino homeowners and business owners. I case deeply about neighborhood quality of life issues. 
My first foray into this area was in the 90's when I organized the installation of (the only) two speedhumps on Alonzo 
Avenue. Back then we had to pull the permits ourselves and hire the contractor. I have also served as a temporary judge 
in Van Nuys traffic court on numerous occasions. I am very familiar with Encino and its issue, be they traffic issues, 
aircraft noise, or zoning (e.g the Chick-Fil-A mess). I look forward to bringing my extensive experience as a business and 
real estate attorney to the council. 



Area 6 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Laurie Kelson 
I am a founding member of the Encino Neighborhood Council (ENC). I have volunteered in our community for more than 
35 years and served on the boards of several area organizations including Encino Property Owners Association. I know 
how to work within the city government system and know who to call to get things evaluated for our entire community. I 
serve on several committees working cooperatively with our neighbors, schools and institutions along the Mulholland 
Corridor. During my years on the ENC, I have served as Vice President, a member of the Planning and Land Use 
Committee and Chairperson of the Traffic/Transportation Committee. I am a native Angelino and look forward to 
continuing my position as Area 6 Representative on the Encino Neighborhood Council. 

Elsa Elbert 
I am an Encino resident and local business owner. I have dedicated my life to serving others, from a career in healthcare 
to my current role as CEO of a home organization company, and years of volunteer work with foster youth. Service is the 
common thread in everything I do. With an MA in Organizational Leadership, I help companies and charities streamline 
their operations and get things done. I am a leader with a rare combination of hands-on organizational leadership and 
operational expertise. I am passionate about making a difference in the lives of my neighbors.. As a member of the ENC, 
I will advocate for measures that reduce traffic congestion and eliminate notorious speeding zones; I will encourage 
more community building opportunities, because when we know (and are known by) our neighbors, our quality of life 
improves; I will support a holistic approach to addressing the issue of homelessness in our community. Thank you for 
your consideration. 

Gregory Nortman 



Area 6 Continued (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Michael M. Molinaro 
I seek to be the Area 6 representative. I’ve resided in Encino since 1974, when I was 14. My father was the actor Al 
Molinaro. I attended Birmingham High, graduating 1979. I obtained a Political Science degree at UCLA. I worked as an 
intern in Washington DC, speaking frequently to the area's Associated Neighborhood Councils. After graduating from 
Boston College Law School, I became an attorney in California in 1989. I married in Encino at St. Cyril Church in 
June,1997. My now ex-wife and I raised 3 children next door to Lanai Road Elementary, which my children attended. I 
practiced law in Encino from 2003 to 2007 at Gray, York and Duffy, and subscribed to legal publications of The Rutter 
Group, both at 15760 Ventura Blvd. I coached AYSO Soccer at Balboa Park from 2004 to 2015, and refereed. My ex-wife 
teaches Spanish at Birmingham High. I also briefly taught for the LAUSD as a substitute. My legal practice was diverse 
civil litigation, and included neighborhood matters, 

Daniel Kashani 
My wife and I have made our home in Encino with our 3 children since 2014. As a life-long San Fernando Valley resident 
and business owner, I know the challenges Encino faces and how the Neighborhood Council can be a leading voice, 
advocate and valuable resource. I am currently a board member of Providence Tarzana Hospital Foundation and a 
director-at-large for the West Valley Chamber of Commerce. I am also a licensed real estate broker and licensed attorney. 
My goal as a NC member would be to share my insights and experience, which I’ve acquired after leading a successful 
real estate company for more than twenty years. I am an advocate for growth at a reasonable pace and for responsible 
development in Encino. I’ve spent my entire life in the valley, attending local schools and raising my family here. I care 
deeply about the area and will actively work with other Neighborhood Council members to improve the quality of life 
and overall community for all residents. 



Area 7 (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Jim Esterle 
I have served on the Encino Neighborhood Council representing district 7 for the last four years. I look forward to 
continuing to serve and meeting the needs of our Encino community. Public safety, airport noise, and homelessness are 
my priorities. I hope to continue on the ENC to address those concerns. 

Kambiz Merabi 
Dear board members, Encino businesses and residence, I would like to announce my candidacy for the business office of 
the neighborhood council in the upcoming election. As a business owner downtown Van Nuys, Sherman Oaks and living 
in Encino, I consider myself very fortunate to live here. I have been dismayed, and saddened, at the amount political 
division between our “politicians” and their inability to progress this community forward. 

Daniel Heyman 



As a long time resident of Encino, I am truly passionate in volunteering my time to help Encino reach its fullest potential. 
As a former entertainment executive and currently an LAUSD educator; I bring a wide range of experience, creativity, 
and compassion to my work life. My wife has been a resident of Encino since she was a young girl and graduated from 
Birmingham HS. She first introduced me to Encino and I fell in love instantly with her and of course Encino. My son 
graduated from Lanai Road School and won district championship as an all-star for Encino little league. He currently 
attends Harvard Westlake. In Encino, I have spearheaded numerous projects at Encino Little league and continue to be 
community leader. At this point of my life, I want to do more to help my community grow, expand, and create equity for 
all its citizens. Please elect me to give you a voice in the great community of Encino. 

Area 7 Continued (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Lenny Beckerman 



At-Large (2 Reps, 2 Alternates) 

Henry Eshelman 
I urge voters to re-elect me to my ENC position to do the people's business: to improve and implement our share of city 
services to residents and small business; to provide action and compassion on social issues like homelessness, community 
outreach, airport noise, development, parks and recreation; and to make Encino a more attractive, prosperous place to 
live/work. We volunteer to serve you. I pledge to fight the gridlock, politics and pettiness that obstruct the ENC's goals, 
and will help to reform the process, build consensus as a leader OR a follower, and concentrate fully on serving the 
community. I’ve been an Encino homeowner 30 years. I served as a condo board president during the Northridge 
earthquake and supervised a $10 million building rehab for 80 homeowners. I’ve served as an ENC Board member for 
three terms. I own and operate a small business in Encino. As a lifelong PR executive I use reasoned, strategic, and kind 
communications to advocate for you, the stakeholders. 

Heather S. Michaels 
As an active member of our community for many years, I am happy to announce my run for another term to serve our 
communities in Encino Neighborhood Council. Together, we will address the issues that concern you most, and we will 
find solutions & effective ways to handle your concerns. My objective is always to be engaged in our community; 
speaking directly with all of you, my neighbors, & bringing us together. I participate regularly with our Council and 
Assembly Members, attend monthly meetings with our Police Community, Town Halls, Animal Welfare, our Council 
boards, & I also reach out to our neighbors in other districts to discuss ways to work together for our greater Angeleno 
community. Having been a Television News Personality for over 25 years, and also a Philanthropist and Community 
Advocate, I already engage and invest in our communities for many years. I want to make a difference, and together I am 
confident we can create a more peaceful and safer environment for all. 

Fiona Chatfield 
Candidate withdrew from the election 



At-Large Continued (2 Reps, 2 Alternates) 
Erik Yoo 

It's time for new, effective ideas and solutions to improve the wellbeing of our community. My name is Erik Yoo and I am 
currently a member of the Encino Neighborhood Council. I am now running to represent the people of Encino as the At-
Large Representative. As representative I will push for resolutions to address homelessness, "McMansions," 
environmental degradation, lobbying groups that rule our government, and much more. I want transparency, action, and 
a voice for ALL people of Encino. 

Varant Majarian 
Hi Stakeholders I have lived in my residence for over 40 years , I love Encino , live , play and work , if you elect me 
COMMUNITY first , SAFETY first 

Lydia Lane Friedlich 
I would like to serve on the Encino advisory board representing Area 1. I will bring my knowledge of our community and 
my enthusiasm to this position. I have lived in Encino since 1973. My children were educated here, and I taught for 25 
years with LAUSD in the valley. I feel that because of my interest, concern, and love of Encino, I would make a positive 
impact and team player on our Encino Neighborhood Council. 

Lissa Morrow Christian 
I grew up in the Valley and have had a residence in Encino for much of my life and am an alternate on the ENC now and 
President of my HOA. There ar many serious issues facing our community as well our close neighbors. Homelessness, 
safety, COVID and quality of life are problems are facing us. 



At-Large Continued (2 Reps, 2 Alternates) 

Candidate withdrew from the election 
Samantha Greitzer 



Todd Bloomfield 
As an active attorney who both works and grew up in Encino, I am proud to call Encino my home. I have raised two 
children here. I would be both honored and humbled to be able to participate in the process of not only maintaining, but 
working to improve our fantastic community. 

Business (2 Reps, 2 Alternates) 

Victoria Miller 
I am a proud Los Angeles native, and long-term resident + business owner in Encino. As a homeowner for the past 30 
years, I feel lucky to have raised my now grown daughter here, and continue to be actively involved in our community. I 
am currently serving my fifth term on the Encino Neighborhood Council Board and have been the Vice President on the 
Executive Committee for the past five years. I have always tried to adhere to the maxim that to be an active member of 
your community, one most think globally and act locally. There are many important issues in our city that require our 
involvement and increased awareness, and the Neighborhood Council system is the first level of government that allows 
our voices to be heard and to make a difference. I am hopeful to continue serving as your Encino Neighborhood Council 
Business Representative, and I appreciate your consideration and potential vote. 



Business Continued (2 Reps, 2 Alternates) 

Andrew Zucker 
The first time I heard about Encino it was in a Neal Simon's play, "Plaza Suite." Act Two was called "Visitor from Encino." 
I became intrigued to find out more about the place where I now work and live. Perhaps you agree with me that in many 
respects Encino is ideal. It's neither too hot, nor too cold, too busy, nor too quiet. Our community bustles with creativity. 
Having owned a home here for 20+ years, and as a businessman and attorney, I'm grateful for the centrality our 
neighborhood offers. But, it could also be better: with more dedicated walking streets, carbon-neutral low-rise mixed use 
construction, friendly shopkeepers, outdoor dining, and healthy, wide-open green spaces. Owing to Covid-19 more of us 
are working from home and spending more time in our neighborhood with than ever before. This creates new 
opportunities for productivity, local commerce, reduced traffic and environmental sustainability. Together, let's make the 
jewel of the Valley the envy of the City. 

Todd Moster 
Candidate withdrew from the election 



Education (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

I am a professor of education at CSU Fullerton. From Studio City, I attended UC Berkeley, taught in Compton, and have a 
Ph.D. in Education Policy from Stanford. My work focuses on improving the quality of teaching in low-income schools. I 
have two main ENC goals: anti-racism and responding to the pandemic. Structural racism has come to the fore. We are 
either part of the problem or part of the solution. Encino’s kids will grow up to be leaders; let’s make sure they are leaders 
who are part of the solution. I am running so that Encino’s children grow up prepared for the world that awaits them, 
with a sophisticated understanding of privilege, justice, and equity. It is what this moment in history demands. However, 
this moment has also given us Covid-19. If elected, I would see my most immediate task as addressing pandemic-related 
needs. I would connect students, families, and schools to needed resources. The ENC currently has no Education Rep or 
Committee.I am ready to lead the charge. 

Jennifer Goldstein 

Lauren Haverlock 
I am a CPA with a Master’s in Taxation with over 15 years of experience in public accounting. I consult with nonprofit 
organizations on all types of tax, risk and compliance issues, and I am a lecturer and advisor with the AICPA. I work in 
the higher education, healthcare and charitable sectors. I am a mother to three children -- a toddler, a preschooler and a 
kindergartener. We have had our first experiences with the public-school system in LA this past year, as our oldest child 
entered the system in a world of remote learning. We also been a part of the preschools locally with our kids attending 
EPNS (Co-op) and EPCC. Education and supporting programs are very important to our family -- I volunteer with several 
nonprofit organizations and have been a board member/treasurer to several, including Girls on the Run LA. I have lived 
in Encino for nearly 4 years with my husband, Reed Kaufman, and enjoy running through our neighborhoods, hills and 
parks in my spare time. 



Park Advocate (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Glenn Bailey 
Protecting our parks and open spaces requires constant vigilance. In the late 1970s, when Hollywood Park racetrack 
proposed relocating to the 2,150-acre Sepulveda Basin, I joined with a huge coalition to defeat that ridiculous proposal. 
Since 1991, I have been a member of the Sepulveda Basin Wildlife Areas Steering Committee and active with other Basin 
groups and issues over the years. Los Encinos State Historic Park and Encino Park are also important community 
resources. I have participated in City water and solid waste policy initiatives and will bring environmental issues to the 
Council for its consideration. The City’s mismanagement of our urban forest and the loss of thousands of trees due to 
drought, disease and sidewalk repair is a current challenge. One of the ENC’s founding members in 2002, I have served as 
Area 1 and Public Safety representatives and was ENC President from 2012 until 2014. Email me your ideas at 
GlennBaileyENC@yahoo.com I would appreciate your vote! Thanks! 

Maury “MO” Geller 
I have been a resident and homeowner in Encino since 1983, and raised two children here. We have always enjoyed the 
local parks, especially riding, running, skating and walking on the bike path around Balboa Park. I do my best to help 
remove trash from our streets and parks, and look forward to the opportunity to devote more of my efforts to park 
cleanup, and LA River cleanup. 



Planning & Land Use (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Eliot Cohen 
I am running for the Planning and Land Use (PLU) seat. I have relevant experience I have been on the Committee 9 years. 
During the last 6 years, I have been Chair of the Committee. The Committee has seen diverse projects, from nursing 
homes to apartment buildings, remodeling of Shopping Centers, and expanding a private school. The importance of the 
PLU is bringing the developer and the neighbors together. The neighborhoods to a project must be informed on the 
project. They need to know how the problems will be mitigated. Ideally, the Developer and Neighbors in a public forum 
that the PLU provides begin a complex negotiation. I have become good at facilitating each side's understanding of what 
is needed to mitigate project drawbacks and be good neighbors. As President of Homeowners of Encino, I have worked 
on every issue that affects Encino's quality of life. I have lived in Encino since 2003 with my family and our dogs. More 
information https://el4encino.wixsite.com/website 

Melody Korehe 
Melody Korehe was born and raised in Encino where she currently resides. From an elementary school education at 
Valley Beth Shalom to weekly visits to Gelsons on Hayvenhurst, Melody has a 360 understanding of the community at 
large and is devoted to the success and wellbeing of its residents. As a Planning and Land Use Representative, she is 
committed to spending her time and efforts to further develop the Encino area in order to stimulate and reinvigorate our 
neighborhood. Melody has 10+ years experience turning start up businesses into multi-million dollar operations. She 
currently consults for numerous fashion and eCommerce business’ on their operations and marketing strategies. 

Carl Blau 



PLU Continued (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Robert Klapper 
I have lived and raised a family in Encino for almost 30 years. I want to help maintain the beautiful neighborhood we call 
home. I have served on many organizations over the years in my life as a Surgeon. I know how important it is to bring 
passion to the fight to maintain integrity. The Softest Pillow To Sleep On At Night is a Clear Conscience. 

Darin Spillman 
As an 11 year resident, property owner, and parent in Encino, my professional and personal background makes me 
uniquely qualified to serve in a Planning & Land Use capacity. For the last 20 years, I have worked in commercial real 
estate as an agent and investor in the City of L.A and consider myself experienced in our city's zoning, planning, and land 
use guidelines and trends. Throughout my career, I have represented buyers and sellers of investment properties and 
development opportunities that required a keen understanding of land use in order to evaluate, underwrite, and market 
these properties. I have also worked closely with land use attorneys. Having grown up here, I have always been deeply 
interested in our city and our community, its diversity, growth, culture, entrepreneurial and creative spirit, and its many 
challenges related to housing. I volunteer as a mentor for families transitioning out of homelessness. I am a graduate of 
U.C. Berkeley and I'm fluent in Spanish. 



Public Safety (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Samuel Apikyan 
I am a business owner and working in Encino. Backgrounds Ph.D. in Physics, Engineering, and Security. I believe that my 
involvement with Neighborhood Council can be very fulfilling and gratifying. I am in my third term as an ENC Board 
Member. I look forward to being part of the team that makes a difference for the better in Encino. 

Volunteer (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Patricia Bates 
The City of Los Angeles Neighborhood council system was formed by amendment to the City Charter in 1999, with the 
intent of ensuring proper representation of the City's many diverse communities. Having served on the Encino 
Neighborhood Council (ENC) in various capacities for the past nine years, I take very seriously the mission to advocate on 
behalf of our entire Encino community. For the past 5 years I have served as treasurer of the ENC. I am currently co-
chairperson of the ENC Homelessness Committee, and am the representative of the ENC to the West Valley 
Neighborhood Alliance on Homelessness, the Sepulveda Basin Wildlife Areas Steering Committee, and am an elected 
Budget Advocate. While we live in challenging times, it is essential to create a balance between the competing interests of 
our residents, businesses, and the environment. I hope to continue this mission on behalf of our community. 



Religious Organization (1 Rep, 1 Alternate) 

Anni Keusseyan 
I have been living in Encino for over 30 years and have served as an ENC Board member for 8 year (as the Secretary on 
the Executive Committee for 3 years). I desire to keep my position as the Religious Organization/Institution 
Representative and appreciate your consideration 

Kevin Ford 
KEVIN FORD US Navy Veteran, Encino Lifegroup Leader and Coach and Master of Divinity student I have been serving 
the Shepherd Lifegroup that meets in Encino since 2016. The late ENC Secretary Atty. Kenneth "Ken" Silk was my 
housemate and I used to drive him to many ENC meetings when he wasn't able to drive anymore. I have been supporting 
ENC and I would like to continue Ken's legacy by serving. I would appreciate your vote for me to represent the Religious 
Organizations/Institutions in Encino. 



In order to vote in the 2021 Neighborhood Council Election, you will need to 
request a ballot.  The ballot request period closes on April 27th.   In addition 
to submitting the ballot request form, you will also need to submit proof of 
residency.  This is to ensure you receive the correct ballot.  Usually a copy of 
your driver’s license or a copy of a utility bill will suffice.   
 
Ballots can be completed online or you can mail the ballot to the City. 
 
Both the online ballot request portal and form can be accessed from our 
website: www.encinonc.org. 

Once you receive & complete your ballot you can mail it back to the City or 
drop it off at our drop box location. 
 
If you mail your ballot to the City, please make sure it’s postmarked by May 
4th. 
 
If you prefer to drop off your ballot at our drop box, it’s located at Encino 
Park, the same one used for the National Election.  The drop box will be 
open on April 30th at 8am and close on May 4th at 8pm.  Encino Park is located 
at 16953 Ventura Blvd.  

http://www.encinonc.org/
http://www.encinonc.org/
http://www.encinonc.org/
http://www.encinonc.org/
http://www.encinonc.org/
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